


2

Pages 9-11 feature four of our alumni and their journey post-
school. We would love to hear what you have been doing since 
leaving school, so please get in touch. If you haven’t been back 
to the School for a while and would like a tour around the campus 
and/or you have news to share, please let me know:  
snewell@emanuelschool.nsw.edu and don’t forget to keep us 
updated if you have moved and/or changed your email.

If you did not receive the last newsletter from December 2018,  
you can see it, and all past alumni newsletters at:  
www.emanuelschool.nsw.edu.au/Gesher

Invitation to Reconnect – 18 September
We hope you will join us for this event, especially if you have not 
been in touch for a while, and we invite your parents to also attend. 
Feel free to pass on this information and let me know if you would 
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LIMMUD OZ 2019 was held mid-
June at Roundhouse, UNSW
Alumnus Donny Janks (’12) was one of the 
co-chairs for this year’s event. On what drew 
him to chairing, Donny said “I really believe 
in the Limmud concept – in all my time in 
different areas of the Jewish community, I’ve 
never seen people come together to share 
and learn in such a sincere and wide-reaching manner. Everyone 
can learn something from others and Limmud is the place that 
embodies that ideal. I’m really excited about our program this year 
– it’s diverse, engaging and full of stimulating and important topics”

A number of our alumni presented at this year’s event including 
Simon Holloway (’97), Benjamin Strum (’09), Eve Altman (’14) 
and Matt Friedman (’15). 

Our new Cely Malki Family After-School program
Our new Cely Malki Family 
After-School program 
has been generously 
sponsored by the Malki 
Family, in honour of 
Cely, an important and 
much-loved matriarch, 
who prioritised family and 
education and made her 
mark in the world. The 
After-School Program 
provides opportunities for 
students (initially in Years 
5-12) to receive additional teaching and structured learning time, 
as a complement to school-based teaching and learning. The aims 
of the program are to increase learning and learning-related skills 
and increase students’ confidence in their capacities to manage 
in the school environment, and run on Monday and Thursday 
afternoons from 3.30pm – 5.30pm.

Two experienced and appropriately-trained teachers and two 
Emanuel alumni run the Program, which is overseen by Dr Lynn 
Joffe, Director of the Wolanski Family Specialist Learning Centre. 
What an amazing opportunity for the students who have started 
attending. Hannah Shteinman and Joshua Amoils, both Emanuel 
graduates from the Class of 2018 said they were very excited to be 
part of this team from the start. Hannah has now begun her Gap 
Year travels and her place on this team has been taken over by 
Brandon Kaye and Genevieve Goldman, who are also from the 
Class of 2018.

Careers Space 2019

A huge thank you 
to the 29 past 
Emanuel students 
who participated 
in this year’s 
Careers event on 
21 May – Ari Shammay, Sarah 
Kummerfeld, Simone Nerwich, 
David Mizrahi, Chaz Heitner, 
Avi Orski, Mimi Greenbaum, 
Lisa Rudner, Shaun Greenblo, 
Joshua Moses, Ruth Robalino, 
Talia Hynek, Sam Koslowski, 
Nicole Pozovsky, Abi Smith, 
Adam Ezekiel, Hayley Klein, 
Sarah Beder, Adam Chimes, 
Dion Markovics, Rob Lees, 
Kessem Turner, Genna 
Radnan, Jack Malki, Nadia 
Coburn, Micayla Sacks, 
Ronan Collins, Rikki Stern 
and Oscar Moses. Our senior 
students had the opportunity 
to hear about life after school 
and career choices, conventional and not, 
from these presenters at informal Q&A style sessions followed 
by mingling and morning tea in the MPH where the students had 
the opportunity to chat with the presenters one-on-one. As we 
all know, it is not just about the destination when it comes to 
careers – the journey is also really important. Many school leavers 
are bamboozled by the choices of courses and universities and/
or trades/businesses available upon leaving school. This forum is a 
fabulous opportunity to share your own experiences and journeys 
with our students, so please get in touch if this event is of interest 
to you for next year.

If you have news to share, please send to:  
snewell@emanuelschool.nsw.edu.au

Sonia Newell, Development Officer

From the Development Office continued

Donny Janks

Hannah & Joshua

Careers Space 2019 participants
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We have had a wonderful start to 2019 and now half way 
through the year, we are, as always, supportive and involved in 
the many fabulous ways of connecting our wonderful Emanuel 
Community. We thank you, our past students, for all the things 
so many of you have done to help our amazing School. For 
those of you who participated in our Careers event last month, 
a huge thank you. Our senior students truly appreciate the 
opportunity to hear about your journey post-School and to get 
an understanding of what the world has on offer career-wise. 
To have around 30 graduates, our biggest group to date for 

such an event, sharing their journey with the students was truly 
inspiring! Our graduates are an integral part of Emanuel School 
and we look forward to seeing many more past students come 
back, whether it is to talk to our students or coach them in sport, 
debating, music or other activities. Your year-group reunions are 
also a wonderful way to reconnect with both your peers and with 
the School. It is also wonderful to see so many of you enrolling 
your own children as students of the School. 

Thank you to Sonia Newell, our Development Officer, for her 
production of our Alumni newsletters – they make for a good 
read, highlighting some of the amazing achievements of our 
graduates along with an abundance of alumni news. We love 
to hear your news too and would like to share it with other 
members of our community.

We welcome you all and appreciate your efforts to stay 
connected and look forward to your continued involvement and 
connection with Emanuel School.

Daniel Knoll, Board Member and Chair, Gesher Committee

 
Dear Emanuel School past parents and alumni

We hope you and your family are well. For many of you, it is quite some years since you stepped back onto our Randwick Campus.  
We would love you to join us here at School for an event that will showcase how Emanuel School has evolved over the years from  
its humble beginnings to the thriving success story today, as a leader in Jewish scholarship and innovation.

Please let us know if you would like to be invited to our Back to Emanuel School evening on Wednesday 18 September 2019 from 
6pm to 8pm by emailing Sonia Newell, Development Officer – alumni and community relations: snewell@emanuelschool.nsw.edu.au 
Light refreshments will be served. 

Please note that this is not a fundraiser and there is no charge – just a great opportunity for us to reconnect.

Kindly let us know your intent to attend this event by email to Sonia Newell, Development Officer – alumni and community relations: 
snewell@emanuelschool.nsw.edu.au

Best wishes

 

Andrew Watt

School Principal
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Dear Emanuel School Alumni, 

As we approach the half-way mark of 
this academic year, I wanted to reflect 
on last year’s HSC results and other 
developments at School.

Our year ended well with some very 
impressive HSC results from our Class 
of 2018, with over 40% of our cohort 

achieving an ATAR of 90 or above and over 20% achieving an 
ATAR of 95 or above. Four of our students were recognised as 
All-Round Achievers, with top 
band performances across  
10 Units or more. Outstanding 
individual performances 
included 1st place in the 
State for Drama (Genevieve 
Goldman) and 3rd place in 
the State for Ancient History 
(Brandon Kaye). It is also 
important to recognise those 
students who worked tirelessly 
to achieve personal best 
results.

All schools face the challenge 
of preparing their students 
to thrive in our increasingly 
volatile, unpredictable, 
complex and ambiguous 
world. Our teaching and learning programs, undergirded by our 
wellbeing programs, seek to develop confident, empowered 
graduates who have a vision and passion for creating a better 
world. Only deep and authentic learning will prepare our students to 
understand and master the forand Kayd,TD
(gusiuoderstand and master tlgusiuoderstand ansion and passion staninno. OnlyandEowho ,tera vsltrplats. So )Tiforand chools face the chadostay deerand f4ookatske?ry 
). It is altudentsDf4ookatske?ryvieve ionimmmason staniTleevi addver 4udentsd3suiabove.fsul .348 egirded by d pciplina0 1b
wellbeing p -1.348 TD
(impressiveStrptegarRoahe piic ls)Tjnextredieee HSCsorlssDf55e  TD
ic lor Drama (onnke?rr teaching a37 learninmu.3catcee, eitizenchip0Eowhbharaster. Thth tn lns woubtredace the chado37 leardem 
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Have some news to share?... Send us the details and share it with your fellow Alumni

They understand that the future of the planet is on the line and they are worried that no one is listening.” The newly formed Primary News 
Team was there to capture the action and report on the climate rally. 

Increased profile of sport
Under the leadership of Kristy Genc (Head of Sport, PDHPE teacher), the profile of sport at Emanuel has increased significantly over the 
past few years, with continued growth in participation rates. Our success in local competitions and through our representative pathways 
is due in no small part to our focus on acquiring quality coaches and through the ongoing efforts of our Years K-12 Sport staff. The Sports 
Colours Awards will now be added to our recognition scheme, with the aim to recognise both junior and senior students who excel in one 
sport, as well as those who consistently represent the School in many sports throughout their schooling. Grey colours will be awarded 
to students who accumulate the required points each year, for three years, whilst Maroon colours will be awarded to students who 
accumulate the required points each year, for five years. 

Andrew Watt, Principal

From the Principal’s Desk continued

Emanuel on Social Media 
Linkedin 
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Engagements
• �Jessica Engel (’01) and Aldenilson Cunha (1)

• �Tara Shillan (’01) and Tom Browne (2)

• �Simone Skolnik (’02) and Robert Ferguson (3)

• �Gabby Radnan (’06) and Chris Heyman (4)

• �Ruby Lanesman (’07) and Oliver Abrams (5)

• �Alexandra Krantz (’09) and Christopher Lieberman (6)

• �Nicola Sevitt (’09) and Alon Taylor (7)

• �Genna Radnan (’09) and Peter Onuchukwu (8)

Weddings
• �Sam Benda (’07) and Terri Wasserman  

27 December 2018 (9)

• �Daniella Cohen (’07) and Eytan Epstein  
6 January 2019 in Melbourne (10)

• �Avia Madar (’10) and David Cohen 
3 February 2019 (11)

• �Jonathan Eales (’07) and Ekatarina (Kat) Strikhor 
16 March 2019 in Khabarovsk, Russia (12)

• �Jennifer Shkolnik (’09) and Jonty Rosenthal 
31 March 2019 (13)

• �Stephanie (Steffi) Radnan (’07) and Chris Sarulidis 
20 April 2019 (14)

• �Adam Einfeld (’07) and Selam (Sally) Desta 
30 June 2019, in Israel (15)

1 2 3

64 5

97 8

Staying in Touch
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THERE ARE SO MANY 
WAYS TO STAY INVOLVED 
WITH EMANUEL SCHOOL
• �Send your news and photos for publication: 

We love to read what our old school friends 
have been up to, so please send in your news 
and photos for the next issue of our Emanuel 
School Alumni newsletter.

• �Help to organise and/or attend your reunion: 
Class reunions are held every five years, and 
get-togethers can be arranged at any time. 
Organising social events can be great fun  
and if you cannot organise one, make sure  
you attend.

• �Speak at a School event: Past students are 
invited back as guest speakers at events, 
assemblies and in classes. If you have a topic 
of interest, please let us know.

• �Contribute to our School Archives: Have you 
been wondering what to do with your school 
photos, uniform, publications, programs? 
Please do not throw them away. They may be 
important to us.

• �Visit us: If you would like to visit the School 
and see how it has changed since you left 
as a student, please let us know and we can 
organise a tour of the campus.
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Births
• �Lexi Landsman (’02) and Ricky Clennar  

Cooper Clennar, born 1 December 2018,  
brother to Jamie (16)

• �Chaz Heitner (’01) and Sharri Markson 
Raphi Heitner, born 21 December 2018

• �Samantha (Kassell) ’04 and  
Greg Edelmuth – Ashton Ryder,  
born 25 January 2019,  
brother to Jasper (17)

• �Katrina (Silver) ’07 and David Siegel 
Leo Oscar, born 3 January 2019 (18)

• �Jessica and Gabi Levi (’06) 
Aaro Reign, born 18 January 2019 (19)

• �Jessica (Weiss) ’06 and Dane Segail 
Ethan George, born 15 February 2019 (20)

• �Vega Lyra and Boris Feldman (’96) 
Evie Jane Celeste, born 20 February 
2019, sister to Oliver and Ashton (21)

• �Rebecca (Kummerfeld) ’03 and  
Ian Kummerhoff – Charlotte,  
born 26 February 2019 (22)

• �Mandi (Spero) ’01 and Guy Binder 
Jake, born 27 February 2019,  
brother to Zac (23)

• �Jeanine (Prager) ’00 and Ben Blachere 
Rose, born 5 March 2019, sister to 
Juliette and Oscar (in Paris) (24)

• �Ortal and Dean Vigdor (’00) 
Savannah Shiloh, born 9 March 2019,  
sister to Taylor and Scarlett (25)

• �Filea (Tsapepas) ’08 and Steven Scarone 
Leo Garrick, born 11 March 2019 (26)

• �Jana Zurawlenko and  
Shaun Greenblo (’03) – Asher Greenblo, 
born 13 March 2019, brother to Noa (27)

• �Sarah and Aiden Levy (’02) 
Asher, born 16 March 2019,  
brother to Jake 

• �Tracy-Lee Shneier (’06) and  
Jordan Kidney – Evan Kidney,  
born 10 April 2019 (28)

• �Jennifer (Lewis) ’06 and James Lambert  
Mimi, born 1 May 2019,  
sister to Monty (29)

• �Greg Weisz (’91) and Jane Sebel 
Talia Rose Weisz, born 21 May,  
sister to Lily (30)

1816 17

2422 23

2726
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Marco Pin
Class of 2007
After finishing school in 
2007, I went straight to 
university for five years 
and did a double degree 
in Sport & Exercise 
Management and 
International Studies double 
at UTS. During that time I did a year of exchange in 
Italy which made the degree worthwhile. Once I finished my degree 
I worked in the field for about eight months. I hated it and have 
never been back!

I spent a total of three years living in Bologna, Italy from 2012-
2015. I highly recommend it for many reasons including the 
international crowd, youthful vibe, ridiculously good food and 
general culture. I also spent six months in the USA working as a 
camp counsellor on two occasions and also recommend doing this 
to broaden horizons.

Winning our regional futsal competition in Year 12 after going so 
close the two previous years was one of my fondest memories 
of my school days! Also baguettes in our French class with 
Ms Wolf; getting caught in the girls’ room at Year 7 camp and 
getting caught in all rooms at Year 9 ski camp.

I am still in touch with my group of friends from school – they will 
never be rid of me. They are a genuinely brilliant group of people 
whom I am very lucky to still see on a regular basis.

My current job is sitting at a desk for eight hours a day – I’m 
desperately looking for a way out of this lifestyle (see my future 
plans as to how).

As for hobbies and interests; I still love and regularly play football 
and futsal. I also collect Pokemon cards – I actually now have one 
of the largest private collections in Australia.

Future plans you ask? That would have to be making a movie 
starring Will Ferrell. I’ve written a screenplay called The Henchman 
and I am looking to get this made as a Hollywood movie. I am 
currently in the process of doing a documentary about getting The 
Henchman made.

Marriage and my first child are coming up as well in the next 12 
months, so I will be fairly busy with those things.

Where are some of our Alumni now? continued

Leora Ohayon
Class of 2008 
Located: Israel
I took a short trip to Israel after finishing 
Year 12 in 2008 and then came 
straight back to Australia to begin 
studying Psychology at Macquarie 
University. 

I didn’t follow my field of study at the time. Once I moved to Israel 
after finishing university, I had to find a job quite quickly, so I 
accepted the first offer I received, which was working as a teacher 
in an English School. After a few years, I searched for a job in the 
High-Tech field (after all, Israel is the ‘Start-up Nation’). I began 
working as a Sales Representative and eventually moved on to 
more senior positions in Sales Management and training. 

Prior to making Aliyah, I worked hard to save and come to Israel as 
often as possible, I wasn’t really too interested in going anywhere 
else. Since making the move to Israel, travelling within Europe has 
become easier and more cost effective, which I am very grateful for. 

My husband and I work hard to travel once or twice a year to a 
new destination. Last year, we travelled to Greece and it was my 
favourite destination so far!

My fondest memories of Emanuel would first and foremost be the 
wonderful friendships that I made! In addition, I would say all the 
‘little things’ that made my schooling experience so special; like the 

weekly shabbat services, the assemblies, the yearly 
camps and of course the wonderful teachers who 
always went out of their way to give us 100%. 

Unfortunately, I’m not so in touch with my school 
friends – nowhere near as much as I’d like to be, 
but the physical distance/ time difference really does 
make it that much harder to keep in touch. Still, it 
shouldn’t be an excuse in our day and age, and 
even if it’s only a message here and there through 
social media, it still is important for me to keep these 
bonds as much as possible. 

I work as a Sales Trainer for an Israeli owned Geneaology 
Company, called MyHeritage. 

It’s a challenging position, which I really enjoy. It’s very gratifying to 
pass on the skills that I acquired during my sales years.

I still enjoy dancing, as I did in High School! It’s just a little bit harder 
to find the time for it these days. I’ve also become interested in 
online content creation in the last few years and have started my 
own lifestyle/fashion blog. 

Future plans career-wise, I hope to keep advancing in the field I’m 
currently in as well as continuing to work on my blog. I’d also like to 
travel as much as possible, before starting a family and hope that 
I can visit a few more exotic places. Most importantly, I’d love to 
travel back to Australia with my husband (whose never been) and 
to show him all the places that were so special to me growing up 
as well as the wonderful school that really shaped me (which he’s 
heard so much about).

SEPT16MONDAY186 SEPTEMBER 2019 

GRANDPARENTS AND FRIENDS DAYMore details out soon.

SAVE THE 

D A T E
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Where are some of our Alumni now? continued

Marcus Ulmer
Class of 2014
After finishing Year 12, I undertook an 
apprenticeship at Luke Mangan’s glass 
brasserie at the Hilton Hotel, Sydney. This 
involved attending TAFE classes in Ultimo 
once a week. The classes consisted of a 
practical session in the morning where we 
would cook recipes with demonstrations 
and guidance from our teachers and a 
theory class in the afternoon. 

My final term was the most interesting, 
as we would serve lunch in TAFE’s The 
Apprentice Restaurant. While we had to 
stick to the set menu, we were able to 
experiment with plating and put our own 
spin on the recipes. During my TAFE 
studies I was working four days a week 
at glass. 

Glass was a very busy 220 seat, hatted fine dining restaurant. 
During my two years at glass I learnt to work under pressure 
and in a team, manage my own section in the kitchen, do stock 
rotations, order items and basic cooking techniques. It was a lot 
of responsibility for a young chef but I thrived in this environment. 
At glass I was introduced to the harsh reality of the chef’s life. That 
is 50+ hour weeks and working weekends, however I quickly got 
over this as ultimately I really enjoyed what I was doing. I have 
made some great friendships and found mentors who I am still in 
touch with today. While I was at glass I was selected to attend the 
Fonterra Proud to Be A Chef Competition in Melbourne. This was a 
mentoring program with 34 apprentice chefs from around Australia 
which included masterclasses, foodservice and market tours and a 
cook off. This competition opened my eyes to the vast and broad 
possibilities of working in the hospitality, not only in restaurants. 
This was the first time I was with like-minded and committed young 
chefs. The program was a career changing experience for me.

After two years at glass, I moved on to The Royal Sydney Golf 
Club in Rose Bay; whilst there I finished the final year of my 
apprenticeship. During that year I entered and won the Oliver C. 
Shaul Scholarship. I was required to organise my own ‘stage’ (ie 
chef’s internship) at an overseas restaurant. I chose to work for a 
month at the 2 Michelin star restaurant, The Ledbury in London. 
The restaurant is owned by Australian Brett Graham, a very 
understated and well-respected chef in Australia and the UK. His 
restaurant focuses on serving English game meat; something that I 
am really interested in.

In Year 12 I decided I wanted to follow a path into hospitality. I’ve 
always loved cooking. Even from a young age there are many 
photos of me baking or cooking. I definitely see myself working 
in hospitality long term. It’s an exciting and dynamic industry in 
Australia and overseas. 

After Year 12, I spent six weeks in Israel on AUJS Academy.  
This program combined sightseeing, hiking and volunteering and 
was a truly fantastic experience that I can highly recommend to  
any student thinking of going to Israel. After Academy, I then 
travelled with two schoolmates for a month through Italy, Portugal 
and Spain. 

As for my fondest memories of school, I really enjoyed all the Social 

Sciences especially Mr Bartlett’s and Mr Rembson’s Economics 

and Business classes. I also enjoyed running to Bondi Beach and 

taking surfing classes in PDHPE.

I am still in touch with my group of friends from school, some of 

whom are still studying at university. I can’t imagine going back to a 

formal learning environment but you never know.

In the past 12 months I’ve been working at 2 Michelin star 

restaurant Core by Clare Smyth in London. Core is one of the 

busiest restaurants in the country being fully booked three months 

in advance. Clare is very well known and highly regarded in the 

industry. She trained under Gordon Ramsay and was the head chef 

at his flagship 3 star restaurant in London for 10 years. Last year 

she won the World’s Best Female Chef Award along with a number 

of other awards for the restaurant. 

The kitchen culture in London is extremely tough compared to 

working in Australia. We consistently work 90 – 100 hours per 

week. This has pushed me both physically and mentally. It certainly 

has been harder than any HSC exam I undertook. I’ve learnt  

about holding myself to a high standard and also constantly trying 

to develop myself. At Core I’ve been lucky enough to serve many  

high profile chefs and celebrities including Prince Harry and  

Meghan Markle, Adele, Roger Federer, Gordon Ramsay and  

David Beckham.

When I’m not at work or sleeping on my days off, I love to read 

cookbooks and stories of chefs I admire. I very much enjoy eating 

out, discovering new restaurants and food styles.

Future plans? Despite my great experiences at Core, I decided to 

leave there last month to travel and have a much-needed break 

from the intense and high pressure environment of this kitchen, 

before finding work again in London. I’ve just had a wonderful 

holiday in New York and Croatia, and am now back in London, 

where I started my new job on 15 July at The Hardwood Arms in 

Fulham. I look forward to learning new skills here for the remainder 

of my time in the UK. My visa ends in March 2020 and then I’m 

hoping to travel a bit more before I return home next year.

I love to travel so in the future I hope to work overseas again. I look 

forward to returning to Emanuel School, and possibly conducting a 

few cooking/D&T classes.
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• �Leon Goltsman (’90) came 
back to School in early April 
to attend the High School 
assembly at which his good 
friend Dave Sharma was 
guest speaker. Leon then 
had an impromptu Q&A 
se5
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Mercaz-Masorti Australasia is delighted to sponsor Chloe’s 
participation in the NOAM Olami Onward training course where 
participants take part in a professional internship, leadership and 
educational training and experience daily life in Israel. Fifteen 
participants from around the world will spend six weeks learning 
together and afterwards return to their home communities as 
leaders in Masorti Judaism from the NOAM Olami movement. 
Chloe said “I was fortunate to be nominated and awarded this 
scholarship as the sole representative of the Masorti movement in 
Australia. I am really looking forward to the opportunity to support 
and grow the Masorti movement here. I leave Sydney on 11 June 
and return home on 25 July – I can’t wait!”

Good luck Chloe and we look forward to hearing all about your trip 
on your return.

Wow, Rikki Stern (’16)  
– you are amazing!
In late 2018, at the age of just 20, Rikki 
received the terrible news when she 
was diagnosed with Stage 2B Hodgkins 
Lymphoma. Now in remission and soon 
to receive her 12th and final treatment, 
Rikki noticed there was no support 
group for young women in the situation 
she found herself in, so she decided 
to establish an Australian branch of a 
British-based organisation called Cancer 
Chicks: www.cancerchicks.com Rikki 
said “Having cancer – and experiencing 
things like losing your hair – can be very 
isolcerbe vererererere01�gasm.lonal iL10r hair ��gasmn0o Not.lcem0 an Australian bralTj
0 0B8306
6alTtwomen in the sit. Wha333 TD
(group for yIelf in,irepra33itking forhelpsonalfeelprofes-1.33 as )Tj
yepra33ustr3 TD
(she found her!)Tjdaily lifesd thisdvwas.1.64 Af justks l-1.Ma Ri
0 -1.33w.333 TDn0o invirdedby ow in re branch of 



14

School 
reunions: 
Seeking one or two representatives 

from the following year groups to 

help with your respective reunions 

this year:

• �Class of 2014 – 5 years

• �Class of 2009 – 10 years

• �Class of 2004 – 15 years

• �Class of 1999 – 20 years

• �Class of 1994 – 25 years

Please let me know if you can help:  

snewell@emanuelschool.nsw.edu.au
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Class of 1989 30 Year Reunion

Emanuel School is still a 
relatively young school 
compared to the many 
long-established schools 
around Sydney, some of 
which are 100 plus years 
old. However, we have 
a really strong history in 
our short 36 years since we opened in February 1983 
with just 53 students in makeshift classrooms at Temple 
Emanuel Woollahra, now known as Emanuel Synagogue. 

Our very first-ever Year 12 graduating year group was 
the Class of 1989, with only 17 students who went on to 
complete Year 12 that year. Alumna Lana Burdei who 
has lived in London for many years was visiting family and 
friends in Sydney over the summer holiday break and so 
it was an opportune time to hold this milestone 30-year 
reunion which she and Katie (Levenson) Narunsky so 
ably organised on 20 January. 

Interestingly, four of their year group are now current 
parents – Janice (Narunsky) Christie, Claudia Maman, 
Katie (Levenson) Narunsky and Steven Vernik, and 
coincidentally, Janice, Katie and Steven each have one of 
their children in Year 5 this year.

Chris Lee travelled from Hong Kong for the reunion and 
everyone present had a wonderful time reminiscing about 
their school-days and life beyond. Some of this Year Group 
had not seen each other, or been back at school since they 
finished Year 12, 30 years ago. They also fondly remembered 
one of their class mates, Julian Bures one of our very first 
students at the School starting here in 1983 as a Year 6 
student, who sadly passed away in November 2013 after a 
long battle with Multiple Sclerosis.
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We hope you enjoyed reading this newsletter and we look forward to your contributions in the future.  

Please email your contact details to snewell@emanuelschool.nsw.edu.au so we can add you to our mailing list.

Thank you to our staff and other members of our Emanuel School community for  

your invaluable contributions to this newsletter.

We believe the information included is correct at the time of printing. Any errors are regretted.

Front Row (L-R):	� Bianca Gehl, Naomi Tarsis, Mela Medvedovsky, Zoe Spiegel, Kate Ratner, Jasmin Streimer, Alanah Zitzerman, 
Christina Lemkin, Simone Havin, ________, Talia Deutsch, Susan ________, ________, Georgia Teiperman,  
Janine Israel.

Second Row (L-R):	� Alla Nock, Miriam Fox, Jenny Spinak, Jessica Bures, Ondine Sherman, Mandi Smith, Eli Haski, Daphny Ravy, 
Natasha Cherny, Khara Weisz, Svetlana Goltsman, Rachel Spiegel.

Third Row (L-R):	� Benny Sharon, Daniel Vasin, Russel Bergman, Rueben Newhouse, Danny Sharon, David Jeffries, Julian Bures,  
Perlita Benhayon, Kolya Miller, Ben Fox, David Ratner, Jacob Kaplan, Alex Strizhevsky, Jonathan Hirst,  
Simon Glasser, Eric ________.

Fourth Row (L-R):	� David Kotek, David Sorauer, Guy Ravy, David Hirst, Greg Weisz, Anton Boski, Lindi Smith, Felicia Meric,  
Nadine Weinberger, Marina Goldshmid, Solonge Boski, Sarona Pilcer, Denis Zilberman, Maxim Bolkovsky, ________, 
Ryo Hino, Adin Pilcer.

Back Row (L-R):	� Hezie Lazarous, Nick Deutsch, Daniel Sorauer, Michael Fooks, Leonid Goltsman, Harry Derunovsky, Alan Jeffries, 
Eugene Freeney, Ronnie Aron, Ari Marks, Christian Charnas, Yonaton Miller, Ben Donally, Ronen Stolier.

Staff: 	� LHS left to right: Sandi Einstein, Shirley Holt, Linda Zurnamer. 
Middle of photo left to right: Lou-Anne Folder, Tom Wiedenman (Principal), Sarah Friend. 
RHS left to right: Debbie Levy, Jeanette Streimer, Carol Perry.

The Emanuel School Family 1983
We are now only missing five names..... hope you can help complete this list of our first ever official 
Emanuel School photograph. How good is your memory? Can you help us identify them?


